
TO  
PROF. KOSTA BOSHNAKOV 
CHAIRMAN OF THE SOCIETY OF 
AUTOMATICS AND INFORMATICS 
"JOHN ATANASOV" 

 

 

Dear Professor Boshnakov, 

On behalf of the President of the Republic of Bulgaria, Mr. Rumen Radev, I 
thank you for the invitation to the head of state to be the patron of the 
International Conference "Automatics and Informatics 2022", as well as to open 
it in person on October 6, 2022 at 10:00 a.m., at Technical University - Varna, or 
remotely in a virtual environment. 

I am pleased to inform you that your invitation to patronage has been 
accepted. 

The presidential institution will inform you at a later stage about the 
possibility of personal participation of the head of state of the Republic of 
Bulgaria in the opening of the event, given the dynamics of the commitments 
included in his program. 

I use the opportunity to congratulate you, the scientists and specialists, 
members of the "John Atanasov" Society of Automatics and Informatics for 
holding the International Conference "Automatics and Informatics 2022" - an 
event that for over half a century presents the leading Bulgarian scientific works 
and developments in the field of automation and computer technology. 

Please accept my wishes for good health and success in the scientific 
pursuits of the members of SAI "John Atanasov". 

 

With respect: 

DIMITAR STOYANOV 
CHIEF SECRETARY OF 

THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA 


